Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

February 21, 2005
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Johnny Wilbur
Brett Darrow




Lewis Russell
Roy Giles




Brian Lennon

Jim Potts
Members Absent:  

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Dona George, Linda Bailey
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. 
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Johnny Wilbur and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the previous meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  None 
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Lewis Russell to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

Entered into executive session at 6:41 to discuss the principal’s contracts, employee resignation and need for an additional part-time maintenance person.  
Out of executive session at 7:46

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Roy Giles to give Donna George a one year term contract for 2005/2006 with an additional week of vacation (total of three weeks vacation).  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Brian Lennon to give Linda Bailey a one year term contract for 2005/2006 and a raise of $2,000.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Johnny Wilbur to accept the resignation of Travis Mathews effective the end of the 2004/2005 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  
A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Roy Giles to create a part-time maintenance position. The Motion carried unanimously.  
A motion was made by Johnny Wilbur and seconded by Brett Darrow to call a Board of Trustee election for May 7, 2005.  There will be two vacancies, Johnny Wilbur and Roy Giles.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Johnson asked the Board for input on the possibility of removing the old stage in the cafeteria.  

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he was still seeking proposals for the possibility of the school being able to build a concession stand at the ball fields.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that central office had requested, due to spring break, if the board meeting could be moved to March 14.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Lewis Russell to set the March meeting for the 14th.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brett Darrow and seconded by Roy Giles to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
